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ALAMEDA COUNTY ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

OFFICE OF SOLID/MEDICAL WASTE MANAGEMENT 

SOLID WASTE LOCAL ENFORCEMENT AGENCY 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

Date of Notice:  March 19, 2013 

 

NOTICE OF Report of Facility Information (RFI)  

AMENDMENT TO THE 

SOLID WASTE FACILITIES PERMIT FOR 

Vasco Road Landfill 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

PROJECT TYPE/NUMBER:   RFI Amendment to Solid Waste Facility Permit, 

   SWIS # 01-AA-0010 

 

FACILITY NAME:   Vasco Road Landfill 

 

FACLITY LOCATION:    4001 North Vasco Road, Livermore CA 94550 

 

FACILITY CONTACT:    Richard King 

       (925)447-0491 

 

APPLICANT:     Republic Services Vasco Road, LLC   

       4001 North Vasco Road, Livermore CA 94550 

    

DATE LEA RECEIVED APPLICATION: February 15, 2013 

 

LEA CONTACT:     Wing Suen, Senior REHS 

PHONE NUMBER:    (510) 777-2218 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Introduction 

 

Please be advised that the Alameda County Solid Waste Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) received and 

approved a Report of Facility Information (RFI) Amendment for the Solid Waste Facility Permit 

(SWFP) of Vasco Road Landfill (VRL) The LEA is certified by the California Department of 

Resources, Recovery and Recycling (CalRecycle) to enforce state laws and regulations at solid waste 

facilities within the Alameda County.  

 

Description of project and LEA’s determination 

 

The Project Applicant, Republic Services Vasco Road, LLC, currently operates a solid waste facility on 

323 permitted acres area allowing 246 acres for disposal. This facility is located at 4001 North Vasco 

Road, Livermore, CA 94550. On February 15, 2013, the LEA received from VRL, a SWFP application 

package to amend the RFI requesting to update the document to: 
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 Update the RFI pursuant to the changes requested in the 5 Year Permit Review Report dated 

June 27, 2012. 

 Update the Joint Technical Document (JTD) to include the total number of perimeter gas 

monitoring probes, the landfill gas-to-energy (LFGTE) facility and a sub-unit for the twenty-two 

partial closure area. 

 

No other changes to the SWFP are under consideration at this time.  The LEA finds that the 

proposed changes are consistent with the California Department of Resources, Recovery and 

Recycling State Minimum Standards, and is consistent with all applicable certified and/or adopted 

California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) documents.  The proposed changes do not conflict 

with the terms and conditions in the current SWFP.  The LEA approved the amendment on March 

14, 2013. 

 

Where copy of application can be reviewed 

A copy of the application package is available for public review by appointment in the LEA office 

located at 1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Alameda, CA 94502 or in the VRL office at 4001 North 

Vasco Road, Livermore, CA 94550 

 

 

LEA Contact Information 

If you have any questions after reviewing the above information or would like to schedule an 

appointment to review the RFI Amendment package, please contact Wing Suen at (510) 777-2218 

or by email at wing.suen@acgov.org.   

 

 

Appeals Process Information 

For information on the appeals process pursuant to PRC §44307 after the decision to issue or deny the 

permit revision(s) on or before March 29, 2013, you may also contact Wing Suen at (510) 777-2218. 
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